
SELECTMEN’S MEETING – June 8, 2009 
 

Present:     Richard Bielefield, John J. Strasser, Harry L. Reid 

                  Jennifer Gaudette 

       

Guests:      Nick DeMayo, Chief David Wentworth 

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon. 

 

The Selectmen will not be meeting on June 15, 2009.  

 

On a motion by MR. BIELEFIELD, seconded by MR. REID, the Selectmen entered non-

public session to discuss personnel at 5:25 PM. 

 

On a motion by MR. STRASSER, seconded by MR REID, the Selectmen returned to  

public session at 5:45 PM. 

 

MR. STRASSER shared with the Selectmen a petition that had been submitted to the 

Planning Board in regard to building in the Streeter Pond area.  The signers of the 

petition are opposed to any more building of homes in their area.  The petition will be 

kept on file. 

 

The Fire Department received a thank you from Phil and Sue Rysanek for their quick 

response to a fire at their home on Main Street. 

 

The Selectmen discussed the road report submitted by MR. REID after his meeting with 

Road Agent Doug Glover.  MR. REID made a motion to adopt the recommendations and 

post online the road report of June 4, 2009, seconded by MR. BIELEFIELD.   The 

motion passed unanimously. 

 

The Selectmen received a letter from Teresa Gould inquiring about the condition of 

Town roads and funding for repairs.  The Selectmen will respond and refer her to the 

road report letter that will be posted on the website.  

 

The Selectmen approved the use of the Meetinghouse for the Mitz Family on June 27, 

2009. 

 

The bid for the transfer station addition was awarded to R&M Construction. 

 

The Selectman Quinn from the Town of Franconia dropped a set of plans for the new 

water system so that the Town would have a copy.  A small section of the water system is 

in Sugar Hill along Route 18. 

 

Conservation Commission member Margo Connors will be attending the Local Energy 

Conference ON June 20
th

 in Concord. 

 



MR. STRASSER and MR. BIELEFIELD will be talking with town board members in 

regard to interest in the vacant Selectman seat. Interested person should send a letter of 

interest to the Selectmen’s Office. 

 

The Selectmen approved a building permit for Dennis & Katherine Cote for a screen 

porch at 689 Route 117. (Map 214, Lot 40) 

 

MR. STRASSER made a motion to accept the minutes of June 1, 2009 seconded by MR. 

BIELEFIELD.  The motion was approved unanimously. 

 

With no more business before the Board, MR. STRASSER made a motion to adjourn, 

seconded by MR. REID the meeting was adjourned at 6:20 PM.  The next scheduled 

meeting will be on Monday, June 22, 2009 at the Carolina Crapo Building at 5:30 PM. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Jennifer P. Gaudette  

Administrative Assistant 

 

 

 

 


